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Well done everyone for a great first week back at school. Years 4, 5 and 6 have all settled into their new year groups and year 3 have been very quick to follow the routines of the Old Catton day. There has been a lovely feel around school and lots of smiling faces. 
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Just a little reminder about 
indoor and outdoor shoes. We ask that the children have a pair of each in school. An outdoor pair for playing in the playground (trainers are great,) and an indoor pair for the classroom (leather school shoes or plimsolls are perfect.) It helps us to keep the indoor environment clean and mud free and allows the children to run about without worry that their school shoes are filthy! Thank you.   
Lunchtime and After School Clubs Run by Teachers
Here is a list of the clubs on offer this term to your children. The Teachers will run these clubs either before school, at lunchtime or after school. The teachers will let the children know when the clubs are starting – most will begin this week with the exception of Cross Country Club which will begin the week beginning the 19th September.  
	Mrs Wright 
	Cross Country Club Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday mornings
	Starting at 8:30am – children need to come in kit ready to run but please remember your uniform to change into afterwards! 

	Mrs Morgan 
Mrs Mundford 
Mrs Isin 
	Cooking Club 

Monday and Wednesday
	Lunchtime 


	Miss Richardson 
	Newspaper Club Tuesday 
	Lunchtime 

	Mr Pritchett 
	Board game Club Tuesday 
	Lunchtime 

	Mr Semmens 
	Choir Tuesday 
	Lunchtime 

	Miss Emrick 
	Italian Club 
	After School 3:15-4:00pm

	Mrs Hewett 
	ICT Club Wednesday 
	Lunchtime


	Mrs Fiddy 
	Mindfulness – Breathing Space Thursday 
	Lunchtime 



	Miss Gedge and Mr Eastwood 
	Football Club for Years 5 and 6
	Lunchtime 

	Miss Cooper 
	Art Club Thursday
	After School 

3:15 – 4:30pm 

	Mrs Isin 
	Drama Club 
	Lunchtime 


If your child would like to join one of these clubs, the lunchtime ones simply require them to sign up with the Teacher running the club and turn up! No booking or letter slips needed. All Lunchtime Clubs will take place between 12:30-12:55pm to allow children and staff time to eat before they start. 

If the club is after school, the teachers running the clubs will send home letters to those interested. They will need to know which children will be expected at the after school club and how they will be collected afterwards. In the interests of keeping the children safe once we have allocated a place to the after school club we will expect them to attend and will take a register to log who is present. If there is a session they can’t make please let us know so that we know not to expect them that day. 
In terms of the after school clubs run by specialist practitioners, Gymnastics and Dance, we will make sure that registers are taken in these clubs too and therefore the same arrangements apply if your child can’t attend. Thank you for helping is with this matter.
Last week I handed out slips to the children who have a place at the Gymnastics and Dance Clubs. Due to the enthusiastic response to the Gymnastics club unfortunately not everyone secured a place but I have kept these names to take part later in the year. Thank you for understanding that we have maximum numbers that can attend.  
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Attached to this newsletter are the forms we need for contact information. Please can you fill in the forms for this year to make sure that we have the correct contact information on our school system. Please return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible. It is essential that we have the correct information so that we can contact you, especially in the event of an emergency. 
A Polite Reminder…

Please can I remind parents that the front of school staff car park is only for staff to use and park in. We are at full capacity when all our staff are parked in school and need all available spaces. In order to keep the front of school safe for people moving around, especially at the beginning and end of the school day, we need the area free from parents picking up or dropping off children. Please use alternative places to park and turn around. I appreciate your cooperation with this request.  
School Council Elections 

This week the children will be asked to present their manifestos to their classes if they would like to run for School Council. Please encourage your child to take part if they would like to run for election this year. They need to write a manifesto stating why they would like to run and what they think they can bring to this important role. 
[image: image5]
The Houses will also be meeting this week to elect a Year 6 House Captains and Vice Captains. Year 6 children need to prepare for this if they would like to be considered by the pupils in their house. 

All pupils need to remember that when they put themselves up for one of these positions they may or may not be successful in gaining the role. The act of taking part is very worthwhile regardless of the outcome. We like the children to have the power to vote and realise how important this is in choosing someone to represent them. It is also an important life lesson to be gracious in defeat and congratulate those who are successful. We will be announcing the outcome of the pupil elections in next week’s newsletter.  
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Celebration Assembly!
Celebration assembly will start again this week and the recipients of Star of the Week, Golden Book and Lexia Super Stars will be published next Monday. 
Music Lessons

I have attached letters regarding potential new music teachers who can offer lessons after school. These lessons are peripatetic and incur a cost. They also require commitment from the children. They are not a “club” they are a specialist lesson. If you are interested please return the slip provided to the school office so we can gauge demand. We have drums, woodwind and keyboard teachers who are all available to take on extra children from Old Catton. Please see the attached documents for more information. 
Extra Dates For Your Diary so far… 
Hopefully you all received the dates pages for each term last week. I will send out the Spring and Summer Term dates again at the beginning of these terms but these should give you warning of the main events happening throughout the year. Extra dates will always pop up and you will find them on the weekly newsletter. 
· Please remember we are dressing up for Roald Dahl day on Tuesday 13th September (tomorrow!) Come to school dressed as a character from one of his books! You could be Matilda, George, James or even Miss Trunchbull! We are asking for a £1 donation to help us buy some books for our reading week. I am sure it will be loads of fun.  

· Friday 30th September – Individual and sibling photos. 
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

We have been thinking about the statement “I can” in our assemblies and we looked at the Paralympics as an amazing example of this. 

What things can you do really well? What are your strengths? Do you have any hidden talents? What things would you love to learn? 
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In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 

Brilliance 

 (flair, aptitude, expertise, strength, strong point, forte, genius, artistry)

Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

[image: image9.png]



I hope you all have a great week! Please come in and speak to me or your children’s class Teachers if you have any worries or concerns. 

Mrs K Connelly. 
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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